DR. SUE JOHNSON SUPERINTENDENT

April 30, 2020

Savanna School District

1330 SOUTH KNOTT AVENUE ANAHEIM, CALIFORNIA 92804-4798 PHONE: (714) 236-3800

Dear Savanna Families,

Thank you for your ongoing patience and support as we work to effectively address health and safety concerns associated with the novel coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic.

As you know, we've sent several letters indicating that student dismissal in the Savanna School District will continue until such time that it is deemed safe for our students to return to school. In speaking with the Orange County Health Care Agency, we've been told that the while the curve is beginning to flatten, they are concerned that lifting the stay at home order too soon could result in an increased risk. In fact, they have tightened their policies on social distancing and use of face masks in recent days. While this wasn't what we were hoping to hear, it is in the best interest of the health and safety of our staff, students, and community to remain out for the remainder of the year. While we would like nothing more than to have our students return to classrooms this school year, we have made the decision that students will not return to in-class learning this school year. We know our students and teachers may be disappointed with this decision; however, we must rely on health care professionals.

I never imagined we'd be finishing seven weeks without children in our classrooms. I never imagined we'd be telling parents and students to stay home for this long. I can't tell you how impressed I am with all that our students and staff are doing to continue learning during school closures; from live Zoom lessons to prerecorded videos, from Seesaw projects to DoJo lessons and assignments, from completing lessons using the core curriculum to participating in meaningful learning experiences, parents, students, and teachers are truly my heroes as I marvel at all you're doing each and every day to ensure students are engaged in learning. I'm so grateful with how well our community has embraced the Governor's Emergency Declaration that we continue delivering high-quality educational opportunities through other options, distance learning and independent study. The resiliency students and staff have shown throughout this closure is truly laudable!

As we prepare to close the school year through Distance Learning, we realize that some students may have left materials at school they would like returned. Teachers will be reaching out in the next week to determine what items students have in their desks or in classrooms that need to be returned. Principals will be scheduling times for each grade level to pick up those materials in a drive-through manner during the last scheduled week of school and will communicate that to you. Due to the uncertainty of when we will be able to return to in-class learning this summer, we've made the difficult decision to cancel Summer Academy for 2020.

I understand there are questions about when school will resume for the 2020-21 school year; our academic calendar for 2020-21 is posted on our website. As always, we will continue to provide our school community with timely district updates as new information becomes available. In the meantime, we urge families to abide by the Governor's Executive Order and to do their part in observing social distancing and following other important guidelines provided by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the Orange County Health Care Agency including wearing face coverings when leaving your home.

Thank you for your continued cooperation as we work together to help reduce the spread of COVID-19 and support the health and safety of everyone in our local community.

Sincerely

Superintendent

DR. SUE JOHNSON SUPERINTENDENT

30 de abril de 2020

Savanna School District

1330 SOUTH KNOTT AVENUE ANAHEIM, CALIFORNIA 92804-4798 PHONE: (714) 236-3800

Estimadas Familias de Savanna.

Gracias por su paciencia y apoyo continuo mientras trabajamos para dirigir eficazmente las preocupaciones de salud y seguridad asociadas con la pandemia de coronavirus (COVID-19).

Como usted sabe, hemos enviado varias cartas indicando que los estudiantes en el Distrito Escolar Savanna continuaran fuera de clases hasta el momento en que se considere seguro que nuestros estudiantes regresen a la escuela. Al hablar con la Agencia de Cuidado de Salud del Condado de Orange, nos han dicho que aunque la curva comienza a aplanarse, les preocupa que al levantar la orden de quedarse en casa muy pronto pueda generar un mayor riesgo. De hecho, han enforzado sus polízas sobre el distanciamiento social y el uso de máscaras faciales en los últimos días. Aunque esto no era lo que esperábamos escuchar, lo mejor para la salud y la seguridad de nuestro personal, estudiantes y comunidad es permanecer fuera por el resto del año. Y aunque no nos gustaría nada más que ver a nuestros estudiantes regresar a los salones este año escolar, hemos tomado la decisión de que los estudiantes no regresarán al aprendizaje en clase este año escolar. Sabemos que nuestros estudiantes y maestros pueden estar desilusionados con esta decisión; sin embargo, debemos confiar en los profesionales de salud.

Nunca imaginé que estaríamos terminando siete semanas sin niños en nuestros salones. Nunca imaginé que les estaríamos diciendo a los padres y estudiantes que se quedaran en casa por tanto tiempo. No puedo decirle lo impresionada que estoy con todo lo que nuestros estudiantes y el personal están haciendo para continuar aprendiendo durante el cierre escolar; desde lecciones de Zoom en vivo hasta videos pregrabados, de proyectos por Seesaw a lecciones y tareas por DoJo, y de completar lecciones usando el currículo principal a participar en experiencias de aprendizaje significativas, los padres, estudiantes y maestros son realmente mis héroes al admirar todo lo que están haciendo todos los días para asegurar que los estudiantes participen en el aprendizaje. Estoy tan agradecida con lo bien que nuestra comunidad ha ejecutado la Declaración de Emergencia del Gobernador que seguimos brindando oportunidades educativas de alta calidad a través de otras opciones, educación a distancia y estudio independiente. ¡La capacidad de adaptación que los estudiantes y el personal han demostrado durante este cierre es verdaderamente admirable!

Mientras nos preparamos para cerrar el año escolar a través de la Educación a Distancia, nos damos cuenta de que algunos estudiantes pudieron haber dejado materiales en la escuela que les gustaría de regreso. Los maestros se comunicarán en la próxima semana para determinar qué artículos tienen los estudiantes en sus escritorios o en los salones que deben ser devueltos. Los directores programarán horarios para cada grado para recoger esos materiales en una manera de manejo durante la última semana programada de la escuela y se lo comunicarán. Debido a la incertidumbre de cuándo podremos volver al aprendizaje en clase este verano, tomamos la difícil decisión de cancelar la Academia de Verano para 2020.

Entiendo que hay preguntas sobre cuándo se reanudará la escuela para el año escolar 2020-21; nuestro calendario académico para el 2020-21 esta disponible en nuestro sitio web. Como siempre, continuaremos brindando a nuestra comunidad escolar anuncios del distrito a medida que haya nueva información disponible. Mientras tanto, les pedimos a las familias a cumplir con la Orden Ejecutiva del Gobernador y hacer su parte en observar el distanciamiento social y seguir otras recomendaciones importantes proporcionadas por los Centros para el Control y la Prevención de Enfermedades y la Agencia de Cuidado de Salud del Condado de Orange, incluso el uso de coberturas faciales al salir su hogar.

Gracias por su continua cooperación mientras trabajamos juntos para ayudar a reducir la propagación de COVID-19 y apoyar la salud y la seguridad de todos en nuestra comunidad local.

Atentamente

Dr. Johnson Superintendente